NOTICE OF A REMEDY IMPLEMENTATION PLAN

FORMER CITY OF LOWELL PUBLIC WORKS GARAGE

AND B. P. GASOLINE STATION

EXISTING MARKET BASKET STORE

BROADWAY STREET

LOWELL, MASSACHUSETTS

RELEASE TRACKING NUMBER 3-13249

A Remedy Implementation Plan (310 CMR 40.0874) has been developed for the above site pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.1406).  This disposal site was classified as Tier IC on November 30, 1995 and granted a Waste Site PERMIT on March 11, 1996.

The Remedy Implementation Plan proposes the following measures to respond to a release of oil and/or hazardous material at this disposal site:

· Continued operation of the existing groundwater sparging system (GSS) and vacuum extraction system (VES) with possible injection of enzymes and surfactants in order to stimulate the natural attenuation process.

M.G.L. Chapter 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal sites:  1) The Chief Municipal Official and Board of Health of the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403 and 2) Upon receipt of a petition from ten to more residents of the municipality in which the disposal site is located, or of a municipality potentially affected by a disposal site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Charles E. Teale, PE, LSP, LEP, Principal, at HTE Northeast, Inc., 2 Cote Lane, Suite 1, Bedford, New Hampshire 03110 at 603-668-1654.
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